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August 2012
Dear Parents and Children,

Welcome to another wonderful year at the School for Young Children.  We are blessed that you have entrusted us with the preschool education of your child.

Opportunities abound for learning during this 2012-2013 school year.  Your child will grow through our Christ-Centered curriculum, chapel with Pastor Rob Hinman, music training, JumpBunch, field trips into the community, and other special programs at school.

Surrounded by a warm, loving and joy-filled environment, your child will make new friends; develop social, motor, verbal and cognitive skills; and have a chance to make and correct mistakes, explore nature, sing and dance, run and play.  Most importantly, your child will feel the love of Christ through the caring staff.  We love your child!

Supported by an involved Board of Directors, our staff is provided with the resources and encouragement necessary for an excellent and effective school.  Our Board of Directors is passionate about the school and children, and always welcomes your thoughts and concerns.  The names and numbers of our Board Members are located inside your Orientation Packet.

Parental involvement is critical.  Our efforts support you and your child, so please let us know how we can do this better.  We also need you to be involved in the fund-raising efforts that allow us to hold down our tuition costs.  Please sign up to help plan and carry out our fund-raisers.

Prayer is vital as we step into this new school year.  Partner with us as we ask God to grow your child in this safe, loving, and God-honoring school.  We are glad you are apart of our family.

Sincerely,
SYC Board Members, 2012 - 2013
Ashley Vanderburg

Pastor Rob Hinman

Tracie Martin
Jennifer Sime


Sherri 
Bogdan

Amy White
Nikki Stewart


Rebecca Whitt Warrick
Kimberly Pelfrey
Kate Kincaid


Jennifer Boaz


Kristin Wright
Janine Hannibal

School for Young Children

Foundational Mission Statement (03/02)

The mission of the School for Young Children is to welcome all children in the name of Jesus who said, “Let the children come to me,” and to bless the children by providing a safe haven of comfort, play, learning, fellowship, and nurture in order that the light of Christ might be kindled in the community as they are developing life skills for a bright future.

The teachers and director plan to fulfill this mission using our Christian Curriculums “Scripture Bites” and “My Father’s World.”


PHILOSOPHY AND STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

We believe the early years (ages 0 – 5) are a critical period in the physical, social, spiritual, language, emotional and cognitive development of the child and are indicators of the child’s future well being and adjustment in society.

Research indicates that young children profit socially, cognitively, and emotionally by group experiences in preschool and kindergartens.  Language development is aided; creative thinking is stimulated; traits such as resourcefulness and initiative are encouraged; and skills of self-discipline and group participation are fostered.
At the School for Young Children, we strive to provide each child with a developmentally appropriate curriculum, meeting the different needs of each child depending on their developmental level.

It is our purpose at the School for Young Children to have an excellent, nurturing, Christian preschool program that develops the full potential in every child.

PROGRAM OBJECTIVES

· To provide for the spiritual development and Christian Education through the loving guidance of Christian adults.

· To provide many opportunities for social development and group interaction.

· To promote development of good health habits.

· To meet the physical, motor, cognitive, language, and social/emotional needs of every child in a developmentally appropriate fashion.

· To provide opportunities for self-expression through language, music, art and play experiences.

· To provide situations in which the child can succeed and through success, build confidence in the child’s own ability and worth.

· To develop an atmosphere in which creativity is stimulated.

· To develop a feeling of adequacy through emphasis on independence and self-direction.

· To provide a wealth of learning experiences in which lay the foundation for subject matter learning and intellectual growth.

· To enable the appropriate understanding, acceptance, and expression of different emotions.

PROGRAM ACTIVITIES FOR PRESCHOOLERS

Motor, Language, Social, Emotional, and Cognitive

Children learn through a variety of experiences:  through use of all their senses, through direct, concrete experiences and through play.  This program provides a maximum opportunity for:

Manipulation of many different materials, objects, textures, and toys with special emphasis on investigation and discovery to help children perceive, discriminate, distinguish, label and develop vocabulary concepts.

Play activities such as building with blocks and pretend play, which encourage children to communicate, learn to give and take and enlarge their understanding of environment.

Create activities such as painting, cooking, working with clay, wood, dough, and collage that encourage self-expression and through manipulation, develop small muscle coordination.  

Large muscle activity outdoors such as climbing, lifting, hauling, pedaling, running, building, and balancing to strengthen muscles, to develop muscular coordination, and to encourage a sense of mastery and vigorous interactive play and verbal communication.

Appreciation of literature, such as listening to and discussing stories, handling books, looking at picture books as sources of information and pleasure which provide meaningful experiences with books, words, and reading.

Responding to music by singing, moving to rhythms, using instruments and listening to sounds which aids in developing auditory discrimination, appreciation and enjoyment.

Experiences in science to stimulate labeling, categorizing and concept formation such as using magnets, thermometers, magnifying glasses, making collections, growing plants, and caring for pets.
Field trips in the community help to widen horizons and reinforce learning.

A well-organized environment with alternating schedules of work, play and quiet activities with special attention to the fact that one activity usually follows another, routines are clear-cut, and there is a place for everyone to grow.
TUITION PAYMENTS

Tuition checks should be made payable to SYC. Tuition is determined each year by the Board of Directors.  
We ask that you not hand tuition checks to the teachers. Checks may be mailed, dropped in the tuition box or given to the Director.   Please ensure your cash payments are inside an envelope with your child’s name marked clearly on the outside.  Write your child’s name on the MEMO line of your check to ensure proper credit.  

Monthly tuition is due the 1st of each month.   Tuition payments are not considered late unless received after the 10th.  If the tuition is not paid by the 10th of the month due, there is a $10.00 late fee (unless the family has made other arrangements with the Director).  We ask that the first payment be made at Orientation or on the child’s first day of school.  There is a return check fee of $25.00. SYC gladly accepts tuition in advance of the due date. 

If a family becomes two months behind in payment (and they have not made some type of arrangement with the Director) the student may not return to the school until tuition has been paid. If a family has an outstanding debt to SYC from the previous year, the child may not attend until the debt has been paid or other financial arrangements have been completed.
WITHDRAWALS
If a child needs to be withdrawn during the school year, a written and signed one-month withdrawal notice is required and must be given to the Director. When possible, please notify the Director sooner. Families are obligated to pay the full tuition for one month following the withdrawal.   For example, if you withdraw between the 1st and 10th of the month, then you would be responsible for paying the full current month’s tuition.  If you withdraw after the 11th, then you are responsible for the current and the following month’s tuition as well. The student may continue attending SYC for the number of days they pay to attend. If SYC is able to immediately fill the vacancy due to the  withdrawal, then the additional month’s tuition may be waived. 

If your child attends class one day in a given month, tuition must be paid for the entire month.  Monthly tuition will not be refunded to any student unless the student has a credit for future months.

If your child is decreasing the number of days they attend SYC (ex. going from five day enrollment to three), a written and signed one-month notice is required and must be given to the Director. Full tuition must be paid for one month following the decrease. For example, if you submit your decrease between the 1st and 10th of the month, then you would be responsible for paying the full current month’s tuition.  If you submit your decrease after the 11th, then you are responsible for the current and the following month’s original tuition amount.  The student may continue attending SYC for the number of days they pay to attend. If SYC is able to immediately fill the vacancy due to the decrease, then SYC may be able to adjust the additional month’s tuition rate to reflect the change.  

TUITION PAYMENTS AND WITHDRAWAL NOTICES CAN BE SENT TO:  

School for Young Children

First Presbyterian Church

1002 Kirkwood Avenue
Lenoir, NC  28645

There is a $10.00 discount per month to families with more than one child enrolled during the same year.

EXTENDED ABSENCE AND WITHDRAWAL POLICY

The entire year’s tuition is payable even though a child may be absent.  For extended absences for any reason, tuition must be paid if the child’s place is to be held.

Tuition will be prorated for a child who is enrolled after the first of the month and enters the preschool at that time.  If a child is later entering but has been registered to enter the first day of school, the full month’s tuition will be charged.

INSURANCE

The insurance fee is included in the registration fee.  This insurance will cover accidental injury while your child is in school.  

If your child should require immediate medical attention during the time in class, the parents agree to reimburse SYC for any costs or fees incurred.

SCHOOL HOURS
ALL AGES - - - 9:00am until 12:00 NOON
Parents are asked to bring their child to the classroom in the morning at 8:55 but please no earlier.  Do not drop your child off at the curb.  Unless using early morning care services, children are not to come into the classroom before 8:55am and should never be left without the teacher present in the room.

Parents may begin picking up their children by 11:55am.  Children will be picked up using the new “Pick Up” line process adopted by the school.  Parents will line up at the lower level of the parking lot and children will be delivered and belted into their cars.  

For your child’s sake as well as a courtesy to the teachers, PLEASE BE PROMPT.  A late fee will be charged for habitual tardiness in picking up your child.  Following 3 tardies, a late fee of $1.00 per 5 minutes will be charged and payable to the director.  Please call your child’s teacher or SYC director if you will be late due to unavoidable circumstances.

PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN FRONT OF THE HANDICAP RAMP OR ON THE HILL ALONG THE SIDEWALK WHEN DROPPING OFF YOUR CHILD.  THIS IS FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL OUR CHILDREN.  PARK IN THE MARKED SPACES ONLY.

WEATHER POLICY/SCHOOL CALENDAR

SYC follows the same calendar as the Caldwell County School System.  The school will close for snow or inclimate weather when the Caldwell County system does.  If Caldwell County Schools operate on a 1 – hour delay, SYC will open at 9:00am, with no Early Morning Care.  If Caldwell County Schools operate on a 2-hour delay, SYC will open at 10:00 am, with no Early Morning Care.  If Caldwell County Schools operate on a 3-hour delay, SYC will be closed for the day.  If Caldwell County Schools dismiss early because of weather conditions, SYC will close also.  SYC will make up the same days as the public school system due to inclimate weather.  NOTE:  SYC will not offer Early Morning Care Services anytime the public schools are operating on a delay.
SYC CHRISTMAS PROGRAM
Our annual Christmas Program is held during the Christmas Season, close to our Christmas break.  This is a special day for the children to share with their families.  We offer 2 performances to allow ample opportunities for extended families to attend.  The day performance is open to everyone and the evening performance is open for admission by ticket only.  Please plan for the whole family to attend and celebrate the Christmas Season with us!
GRADUATION

Our graduation program is held at the end of the school year and is for the Pre-K classes only.  If you have any questions concerning graduation, please speak with the director or to your child’s teacher.
ARTICLES FROM HOME

Parents are asked to discourage children from bringing toys, gum, etc. from home.  Educational and science related articles are welcome.  Special loved items such as a loved doll or blanket are welcome, but will be placed in a share box or cubby within the child’s room, pending on the child’s age.  Please label all items brought from home.  Absolutely no toy weapons or other items depicting violence will be allowed.  The Pre-K classes will have one day each week when the children bring a “share” item from home to share with the class.  

CLOTHING

Weather permitting; the children will play outside EVERY DAY!  Please see that they dress appropriately and have safe, comfortable shoes that enclose the toes and heels (no flip flops or clogs).  All removable clothing should be marked with the child’s name.  Please bring one complete change of clothing to be kept in the child’s cubby.  Those children wearing diapers should bring a package of diapers and wipes to be used by the child as needed.  Label all extra clothes and jackets with child’s name.

EARLY MORNING CARE PROGRAM

As an additional service to our parents, The School for Young Children will be offering Early Morning Care on a daily basis from 8:00am – 8:55am.  There will be two teachers present for EMC.  Parents will not need to register for this service.  For those who pay in advance, the daily fee is $2.  For the parents who wish to use this service as a “Drop-In,” the daily fee is $3 and the Director will bill parents for EMC at the end of the month.  You will receive a bill in which you will need to include with your next month’s tuition payment.  The daily cost is the same regardless of the time of arrival.  Parents are also able to pay per use per day with the correct change.  



SNACK TIME

We have adopted a Parent Participation Snack Policy which requires children to bring in a nutritious snack.  At the School for Young Children, the teachers and parents work together in partnership to promote healthy eating habits and healthy attitudes about food.  Snack time should be considered more than just a time to feed our children; this is an opportunity for them to experience flavors, colors, and textures and maybe learn something about good nutrition for good health along the way.  Snack time is also a learning experience, emphasizing good manners, good nutrition, and social conversations by observing appropriate models and having opportunities to practice. Drinking water (a much needed health habit encouraged by pediatricians) is stressed in all classrooms with the exception of our 15 month classroom which drinks 100% juice or milk if provided by the parent. We encourage drinking water in our Pre-K classes by allowing the children to pour their own water into cups at snack time.  We also encourage them to transport water from one place to another without spilling as a skill needed to acquire prior to advancing on to Kindergarten. Often times the children in our 3 year old and Pre-K classes make their own snacks based on our curriculum and theme for the week. 

Parents are asked to provide nutritional snacks for their child’s class on a rotating basis.  The teaching staff will coordinate with parents by means of handouts and classroom calendars regarding snack assignments. Parents will be asked to supply enough snack to last all week.  If you do not wish to be a part of the snack program, please add a $6.00 per month fee to your tuition check to “opt out” and we will supplement the snack for your week.  If you wish to opt-out of the snack participation policy, please indicate it on your “Child Profile Form” at the beginning of the school year.

· Teachers always welcome special snacks sent by parents; however it is pertinent that you check with your child’s teachers to be sure something special hasn’t been planned for the day you want to send a treat. 

· SYC is a “nut-free” school, so check labels accordingly and do not bring anything containing nuts.  Staff does not offer children younger than four years these foods: hot dogs, whole or sliced into rounds; whole grapes; nuts; popcorn; raw peas; peanut butter; celery; raisins; or chunks of raw carrots or meat larger than can be swallowed whole. 

· Children with food allergies are provided an acceptable snack from school or parents are asked to provide acceptable snacks for their children. 

· Parents are asked to simply send in weekly snack supplies on Mondays or Tuesdays.  Snacks are to consist of two food groups for variety and balanced nutrition. Snacks should be low in fat and low in sugar.  

A list of recommended snack ideas is provided.  When choosing a snack for your child’s classroom, please choose healthy options.  Generally, anything over 10 grams is considered high in sugar.  Ingredients to watch out for:  high fructose corn syrup, corn syrup, partially hydrogenated anything, monosodium glutamate/autolyzed yeast extract.

SYC Approved Snack List

Fruits

Apples

Apricots

Pears

Bananas

Berries

Cherries

Kiwis

Mangoes

Melons/Cantaloupe

Oranges

Pineapple

Plums

Peaches

Nectarines

Watermelon

Dried fruit – with little or no added sugar

Frozen fruit popsicles

Fruit cups & canned fruit – in natural juice or light 
        syrup

Unsweetened applesauce

Strawberries

Seedless grapes – cut

Raisins (Pre-K students Only)
Vegetables (dip opt.)

Carrots

Broccoli

Cauliflower

Cucumber slices

Sugar snap peas

Red, yellow, green peppers – sliced

Cherry tomatoes – cut in half

Brussels sprouts

Asparagus
Avacado

Salsa

GRAINS  Look for word “Whole” as the  1st 


             word in ingredients

Bagels

Cereal Bars 

English Muffins

Muffins

Cereal (Cheerios, Frosted Mini Wheats, 
Wheatabix)

Granola

Granola Bars

Rice Cakes

Tortillas

Breads

Pita Bread or Chips

Pretzels

Goldfish

Crackers: graham, goldfish, wheat thins, cheese     


crackers

Tortilla Chips
Dairy/Protein

Cheese cubes/slices/string

Cottage cheese

Yogurt

Pudding

Milk

Cream Cheese

Hard boiled eggs

Ham

Turkey


BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS & HOLIDAY PARTIES

Please contact your child’s teacher one to two weeks in advance before your child’s birthday as to when you would like to celebrate your child’s special day. It is important for all birthday parties at school to be simple and similar with a donut or cookie and special napkin. Homemade treats are allowed. Please keep the following in mind for planning special events at SYC.
· Balloons present a choking hazard to young children & are not allowed at SYC.  

· Parents are always welcome to attend the birthday recognition celebration. 

· If children are invited to parties outside the school, please do not bring invitations to be distributed at school unless ALL CHILDREN IN THE CLASS ARE INCLUDED.

· Birthday snacks... suggestions: donuts - cookies - child's favorite snack – PLEASE AVOID LARGE CUP CAKES WITH HEAVY, COLORED ICING. Little Debbie cakes are an appropriate sized treat.  The small cupcakes with white icing are also a nice treat and just the right size for little hands.  



PHYSICAL ACTIVITY

Children participate in daily physical activity through outside play on the playground or play within the gross motor skill room for a time period of 20-30 minutes per day. The goals for engaging in physical activity can be summarized as follows: 

· Developing efficient movement skills 

· Improving and maintaining physical fitness 

· Enhancing coordination 

· Reinforcing skills needed to cooperate with others 

· Stimulating interest in anatomy, health, safety and the environment.

· Good nutrition  

· Balancing the food we eat with physical activity

JUMPBUNCH

SYC also promotes a program called “JumpBunch” which is a part of our curriculum for our 3 and 4-year old students.  Jumpbunch is a sports and fitness program that comes to us at SYC monthly to teach us all about sports and fitness.  Each child gets one class per month during regular school hours at no additional cost to parents.  Each class consists of warm up, the ‘muscle’ song, exercises, cool down and an introduction to a new sport or activity at each class, all with age appropriate materials.  

PARENT PARTICIPATION

Parental involvement is a vital part of your child’s preschool experience and the success of our school.  We request your involvement by participating in the special events for classrooms, driving for field trips, and supporting our program in all areas.  Ask the teachers what you can do.  We encourage all parents to be involved as much as possible to insure the success of your child!  If you can volunteer as a substitute in our classrooms, please let us know.

FIELD TRIPS

Field trips are an important part of the SYC program by providing hands-on experimental learning for preschoolers.  To insure each child’s safety, we require each child to wear a seat belt or ride in a car seat.  Permission slips for field trips will be sent home prior to each outing.  We strongly encourage any parents who can to attend these field trips with us.  We enforce the child safety restraint law.  We must have adequate supervision on field trips, so we will need parents or other caregivers to attend these with us whenever possible.  In the event that adequate supervision cannot be obtained, that field trip may have to be cancelled.

PARENT CONFERENCE

You will be afforded a parent conference with your child’s teacher at your request at any time.  Please schedule this in advance so the teacher can prepare appropriately for this meeting.

At the School for Young Children, safety for all our children is extremely important.  If your child engages in behaviors which endanger him/herself or others, we will ask that you participate in a parent conference with your child’s teacher and the director in order to resolve the difficulty in a manner that will be most greatly benefit your child’s development.

COMMUNICABLE DISEASES

To control communicable diseases, we request that the teacher and Director be notified if your child has contacted or has been exposed to any communicable disease.  

A child may return to class if free of fever for a 24-hour period without medication.  (i.e. do not give your child medication on the way to preschool to bring down the fever while he/she is at preschool).  We request that your child be kept safely at home with you if there is any doubt that he/she is coming down with something.  We do not administer medication during the preschool hours.

If your child is sent to school and the teacher feels that he/she is sick and contagious, he/she will be kept from the other children and the parent will be phoned immediately.

School for Young Children, Inc. is a 501 © 3 organization and is approved by the Internal Revenue Service, and all gifts are tax deductible to the full extent allowed by law.  

The First Presbyterian Church is working with the School for Young Children on an extensive Child Safety Program.  We have intercoms in all classrooms and the Director’s Office, the main and secondary preschool entrances will be locked after 9:15 each morning, and playground safety will continue to be a top priority.  You will be informed as SYC and the church further enhance the Child Safety Procedures.

----------------------------------------------------------

After reviewing the school handbook, please sign below acknowledging that you have read and understand the contents of the handbook.
Parent Signature:  _______________________



Date:

   _______________________

Child’s Name:

   _______________________

Child’s Teacher:     ______________________
SYC School Calendar
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Aug 20

First Day of SYC

Sept 3

Labor Day – No SYC
Nov 6


Planning – No SYC

Nov 12

Veterans Day - No SYC

Nov 21-23

Thanksgiving - No SYC

Dec 24 – Jan 4
Christmas Break – No SYC
Jan 21

MLK – No SYC

Feb 15

Common Core – No SYC

March 15

Planning – No SYC

March 29

Good Friday – No SYC

April 1 - 5

Easter Break – No SYC

May 21

Pre-K Graduation – Last day of School!

SYC Teachers for 2012-2013 Year

15 Month Monday/Wednesday/Friday & Tuesday/Thursday
Wanda Mikeal




Kristen Hudson
985 Cypress Ct




206 Robinwood Cir NE
Lenoir, NC  28645



Lenoir, NC  28645

Home (828) 754-4176 



Cell – (828) 773-6036
2 Year Old Class
Jennifer Mitchell




Natalie Borders
2755 K & B Farm Lane



5846 Petra Mill Rd
Lenoir, NC  28645



Granite Falls, NC  28630
Cell (828) 750-1169



Home – (828) 381-4008
3 Year Old ~ 5 Day Class
Lisa Estes





Selena Woods

130 Plymouth Rd



1313 Idlewood St

Lenoir, NC  28645



Lenoir, NC 28645

Cell – (828) 292-9667



Cell – (828) 292-0222

3 Year Old Monday/Wednesday/Friday & Tuesday/Thursday
Kristi McDaris




Tracy Williams

PO Box 907




1140 Abington Rd

Granite Falls, NC  28630


Lenoir, NC  28645

Cell (828) 320-4965



Home – (828) 758-8510

Pre-K ~ Monday/Wednesday/Friday & Tuesday/Thursday & 5 Day
Martha Dula




Tina Smith

6386 Dula Helton Pl



2437 Walt Arney Rd


Lenoir, NC  28645



Lenoir, NC  28645

Home – (828) 754-2425


Home – (828) 726-6782

Pre-K ~ 5 Day Class
Kristy Mitchell




Cheryl Brown

2755 K & B Farm Lane



467 Arlington Cir NW
Lenoir, NC  28645



Lenoir, NC  28645
Home – (828) 754-1166


Home – (828) 
~ Director ~
Ashley H. Vanderburg

4296 C. Bell McRary Place

Granite Falls, NC  28630
Home – (828) 313-1084 & Cell – (828) 638-3678

